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October 26, 2020 

Noemy Sandoval, Grant Manager 
City of Hallandale Beach 
400 S. Federal Highway 
Hallandale Beach, FL  33009 

Re: DEP Agreement Number R2131 
Stormwater Management System - Infrastructure Adaptation Plan 

Dear Noemy Sandoval: 

As lead agency for the Florida Resilient Coastline Program (FRCP), the Department of 
Environmental Protection (DEP), Office of Resilience and Coastal Protection (RCP) is pleased to 
confirm the award of funds to the City of Hallandale Beach in the amount of $75,000 for the grant 
execution date through June 30, 2021. 

Enclosed is an executed copy of the award agreement (with attachments) for the grant. In 
future correspondence to the FRCP, please refer to your project by the DEP agreement number and 
title referenced above, and direct the correspondence to Whitney Gray, Grant Manager, at the address 
provided on page one of the agreement.  

The project manager may obtain the forms necessary for electronic grant reporting from the 
FRCP website at: http://floridadep.gov/resilience.               

Congratulations on receiving the FRCP grant funds.  We look forward to working with you 
to protect and enhance the state’s coastal resources. 

Sincerely, 

Alex Reed 
Director 
Office of Resilience and Coastal Protection 


